April 8, 1944.

Mr. Raymond F. Rice, Chairman, Vocational Service Committee, Lawrence Rotary Club, Lawrence, Eansas.

Dear Raymond:

Gerald Hesse has been asked by Ray Tiffeny, the chairman of Vocational Service on Rotary International, to stimulate that section of Rotary work in our district.

Gerald points out that the character of our community does not permit the many sharp practices -- labor disputes and unethical activities, that are characteristic of many other sections of the country. However, when I was at St. Louis at Rotary International they made much of the Pour-May Test. It certainly had a tremendous effect on the listeners.

Therefore, I am wondering if you will be kind enough to write the chairman of Vocational Service, Rotary International, at Chicago, and secure one or more of the following publications which they have available:

The Four-Way Test Folder

Vocational Service (Paper No. 880)

Suggestions to Rotarians in the matter of

Vocational Service (Pamphlet No. 88)

The Rotary Program

Road Map (Paper 518)

Out of this material I am wondering if you will be willing to work up one strong program for our club under this heading for this spring.

Rotarily yours,

FOAMAI

President.